

The Committee considered a report from Lyall Matchett providing an update on the proposal by the Wharenui Swimming Club for extensions to the Wharenui Sports Centre.

Prior to the consideration of the Chairman's recommendation, Councillor Carole Evans moved:

- "1. That the requirement for the upgrading and extension to the foyer and offices of the Wharenui Sports Centre be considered as a priority one in the Aquatic Facility Strategy.
- 2. That the 2005/06 Long Term Council Community Plan reflect the need to complete part of the Aquatic Facilities Strategy."

The motion was seconded by Councillor Ganda and when put to the meeting was declared **lost** on division no 1 by 5 votes to 2, the voting being as follows:

Against (5): Councillors Alpers, Anderton, Condon, Corbett and M Evans.

For (2): Councillors C Evans and Ganda.

The Committee **decided** that the requirements for upgrading/extending Wharenui Sports Centre be considered as part of the development of the Aquatic Facilities Strategy.



